

UNIT 2

A.VOCABULARY

- 1 chăn giữ vật nuôi
- 2can đảm
- 3xe trâu kéo
- 4gia súc
- 5thu gom, lấy
- 6 thuận tiện
- 7dỡ hàng
- 8đồ điện
- 9hào phóng
- 10lều của dân du mục Mông Cổ
- 11rộng lớn, bát ngát
- 12đồng cỏ
- 13mùa gặt
- 14chăn dắt
- 15địa phương, dân địa phương
- 16gia súc gia cầm
- 17làm nông nghiệp
- 18phà
- 19đồng lúa
- 20cày
- 21hái (hoa, quả...)
- 22 người lái ô tô đua

B. GRAMMAR REVIEW

Với một số trạng từ sau, dạng so sánh hơn của chúng không theo quy tắc trên.

Trạng từ	Dạng so sánh hơn
well	
Badly	
late	
Much/ many	
Hard	
early	

UNIT 2 : TEST 1

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the others.

- | | | | |
|---------------------|--------------------|---------------------|---------------------|
| 1. A. cultivate | B. <u>u</u> nload | C. m <u>u</u> scle | D. cr <u>u</u> el |
| 2. A. hoped | B. play <u>e</u> d | C. use <u>d</u> | D. clean <u>e</u> d |
| 3. A. p <u>i</u> ck | B. combin <u>e</u> | C. l <u>i</u> ve | D. villag <u>e</u> |
| 4. A. spread | B. r <u>e</u> ady | C. se <u>a</u> side | D. h <u>e</u> avy |
| 5. A. book <u>s</u> | B. club <u>s</u> | C. hat <u>s</u> | D. stamp <u>s</u> |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. Son Tung often helps his mom to pick_____ in the orchard.

A.fruit B. trees C.plants D.songs

7. Mr Long _____ in London at the moment.
A. studies B. is studying C. has studied D. will study
8. Mono danced _____ than Mr Long, my teacher.
A. beautiful B. more beautiful C. beautifuler D. more beautifully
9. She felt tired. _____, she had to finish her homework.
A. However B. Therefore C. So D. Although
10. When my father was young, he enjoyed _____ early to do the gardening.
A. get up B. getting up C. to get up D. to getting up
11. Mr Long likes _____ some fish from nearby lakes and ponds after school.
A. catching B. holding C. buying D. meeting
12. Tom helps his family to herd _____ at weekends.
A. cattle B. poultry C. cats D. fruit
13. The man _____ the vegetables in the field and then drives home.
A. makes B. loads C. catches D. uploads
14. The teacher told his students _____ laughing.
A. stop B. stopping C. to stop D. stopped
15. This is _____ city that I have ever been to.
A. the busiest B. the busier C. the most busy D. the most busiest
16. We couldn't go out _____ it was very stormy.
A. because of B. because C. so D. but
17. My father asked us _____ too much time playing computer games last night.
A. not to spending B. didn't spend C. not to spend D. to not spent
18. She'd love to take part in the evening class. _____, she has to look after the baby in the evening.
A. Therefore B. However C. but D. Although
19. I _____ a short cut through the park. It'll take much less time.
A. take B. to take C. taking D. took
20. Please, write _____ than I can't wait for you.
A. more quickly B. quicker C. more quicker D. quick
21. My father _____ for the car factory in 1995.
A. worked B. was working C. has worked D. is working
22. If the weather gets _____ tomorrow, we won't go to the beach.
A. worse B. nicer C. more bad D. better

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning.

23. My brother **loves** listening to music very much.
A. is keen on B. is bored with C. hates D. dislikes
24. You should go to the **picturesque** village this summer.
A. meat B. beautiful C. ugly D. slowly

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning.

25. Don't **forget** to lock the door when you go out.
A. remember B. play C. buy D. leave
26. The porter explained to us how to **load** the luggage the airport.
A. unload B. visit C. go to D. see

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer that best completes each of the following exchanges.

- 27. Helen:** “Where do you come from?” - **Ann** “_____.”
 A. I come from London B. In London C. Yes, I just come here. D. I’m living in London
- 28. Mr Long:** “Pass me that pen, please!” - **Mono:** “_____”.
 A. Here you are B. No, it isn’t C. Yes, please D. It doesn’t matter

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D on your answer the correct answer to complete the passage.

I live in a house near the sea. It’s an old house, about 100 years old, and it’s very small. There are two bedrooms upstairs but no bathroom. The bathroom is downstairs next to the kitchen and there’s a living room where there is a lovely old fireplace. There’s a garden in front of the house. The garden goes down to the beach and in spring and summer there are flowers everywhere. So, I have a lot of visitors. My city friends often stay with me.

I love my house for many reasons: the garden, the flowers in summer, the fire in winter, but the best thing is the view from my bedroom window.

- 29.** Where does the author live?
 A. near the sea B. in the country C. in the city D. A & B
- 30.** How many rooms are there in his/ her house?
 A. two B. three C. four D. five
- 31.** There’s a garden _____ the house.
 A. before B. behind C. beside D. beneath
- 32.** The author loves the house because of _____.
 A. the garden B. the flowers in summer C. the fire in winter D. all are correct
- 33.** What does the author like best?
 A. the lovely old fireplace C. the view from his/ her bedroom window
 B. the garden D. the flowers in spring and summer

Mark the letter A B, C, or D on your answer that needs correction the following questions.

- 34.** Duc Giang usually doesn't(A) write new words at(B) home because(C) he thinks it is(D) very difficult.
- 35.** Nam often drives(A) more(B) careful than(C) his(D) **classmate**
- 36.** Mr Long suggested learning(A) English and play(B) games such as(C) "Freefire" at(D) the same time.
- 37.** The students in(A) Viet Nam must go(B) to school on(C) Monday to(D) Saturday.
- 38.** He enjoyed to do(A) everything(B) with the help of(C) modern equipments(D).

Rewrite the following sentences that has the same meaning as the first one.

- 39.** You shouldn't drink too much wine.
 → You had better _____
- 40.** Why don't we open all the windows?
 → How about _____?
- 41.** He likes to play computer games.
 → He enjoys _____
- 42.** Minh is a better swimmer than Hieu.
 → Minh swims _____
- 43.** Hoa is a more careful taxi driver than Nam.
 → Hoa drives _____

44. Mr Long is a quick English speaker than I.

→ Mr Long speaks _____.

45. Nam spends an hour watching the movies on T.V.

→ It takes _____.

Write the correct form of the word in the each blank.

46. Tuan writes hard, but his sister writes much(hard).

→ _____.

47. I work lazy, but my father works much (lazy).

→ _____.

48. Mono speaks English more (slowly) than her brother.

→ _____.

UNIT 2 : TEST 2

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the others.

- | | | | |
|---------------|---------------|-------------|-------------|
| 1. A. kids | B. crops | C. banks | D. harvests |
| 2. A. heading | B. reading | C. cleaning | D. teaching |
| 3. A. laugh | B. rough | C. plough | D. enough |
| 4. A. catch | B. cattle | C. vast | D. paddy |
| 5. A. looked | B. cultivated | C. herded | D. unloaded |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

7. I'm really interested in _____ from you .

- | | | | |
|---------------|---------|------------|------------|
| A. to hearing | B. hear | C. to hear | D. hearing |
|---------------|---------|------------|------------|

8. I would like you _____ here with me .

- | | | | |
|-------|----------|----------|-------------|
| A. be | B. to be | C. being | D. to being |
|-------|----------|----------|-------------|

9. Let's _____ a walk in the paddy field for fun now.

- | | | | |
|---------|---------|-------|-------|
| A. have | B. take | C. go | D. do |
|---------|---------|-------|-------|

10. Last Sunday, Mr Long arrived at the waterfall nearby _____ 7.00 a.m.

- | | | | |
|-------|-------|-------|-------|
| A. at | B. in | C. of | D. on |
|-------|-------|-------|-------|

11. _____ his aunt really likes the apartment, she can't afford to buy it

- | | | | |
|-------------|------------|-------|-------|
| A. Although | B. Because | C. If | D. So |
|-------------|------------|-------|-------|

12. Louise are very fond going camping with friends at weekends.

- | | | | |
|----------|-------|-------|---------|
| A. about | B. of | C. in | D. with |
|----------|-------|-------|---------|

13. I don't feel like shopping now. I need to have some sleep to feel better.

- | | | | |
|----------|----------|-------|-------------|
| A. going | B. to go | C. go | D. to going |
|----------|----------|-------|-------------|

14. I love being outdoors, but today I staying at home.

- | | | | |
|---------|---------------|---------|-----------|
| A. want | B. don't mind | C. like | D. prefer |
|---------|---------------|---------|-----------|

15. Harvesting the rice is much than drying the rice.

- | | | | |
|----------------|----------------|-------------|-----------|
| A. more harder | B. more hardly | C. hardlier | D. harder |
|----------------|----------------|-------------|-----------|

16. Today it is raining _____ than it was yesterday.

- | | | | |
|------------|-----------------|-----------------|------------|
| A. heavier | B. more heavily | C. more heavier | D. heavily |
|------------|-----------------|-----------------|------------|

17. The local people are kind and _____ to visitors.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|---------------|---------|----------------|
| A. well-trained | B. hospitable | C. vast | D. picturesque |
|-----------------|---------------|---------|----------------|

18. Life in the city seems to move _____ than that in the mountainous areas.

- | | | | |
|---------|----------------|-----------|-----------|
| A. fast | B. more fastly | C. fastly | D. faster |
|---------|----------------|-----------|-----------|

19. If you are poor, you must work much _____.

- A.hard B.more harder C.more hardly D.harder
 20.After finishing the exam, he went to bed _____than ever before.
 A.early B.earlier C.more early D. more earlier

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning.

21. We should go to the mountainous area to enjoy some **fresh** air at the weekend
 A. windy B. rainy C. unpolluted D. dirty

- 22.My brother continued with the project **even though** his boss said it was impossible to do it

A. because B. although C. however D. therefore

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning.

23. I find playing sport an **exciting** way to exercise

A. boring B. normal C. regular D. interesting

24. The cat runs **faster** than the dog.

A. more slowly B.quickly C.careful D.slower

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer that best completes each of the following exchanges.

25. **Jim:** “What a beautiful painting!” -**Nam:** “_____”

A. I’m glad to tell B. You’re welcome C.I don’t mind if you D.thanks
 you so say

26. **Robert:** “Would you like to have dinner with me tonight”-**Mary:** “_____”

A. Yes, I’d love to B. Yes, I will C. Never mind, D. No, I won’t
 thanks

Read the passage and mark A, B, C, or D on your answer the correct answer to complete the passage.

My village is about 50 kilometers ...(27).... the city center. It is a very beautiful and ...(28)... place where people ...(29)... flowers and vegetables. It’s very famous for its pretty roses and picturesque (đẹp như tranh) scenes. The air is quite ...(30).., however, the smell of the roses makes people feel cool. In spring, my village looks like a carpet with plenty of ...(31).. Tourists come to visit it so often. Nowadays, with electricity, it doesn’t take the villagers much time to water the roses. And even at night, people can walk along the path and enjoy the fresh smell of the flowers.

27. A. on B. for C. from D. since
 28. A. peace B. peaceful C. peacefully D. quite
 29. A grow B. buy C. grew D. bought
 30. A. cool B. fresh C. clear D. clean
 31. A. colors B. colorful C. spots D. styles

Mark the letter A B, C, or D on your answer that needs correction the following questions.

- 32.In English speaking club(A),some(B)speaks English more quicker(C) than native(D) speakers

- 33.You should not(A)spend much (B) time play (C)computer games(D).

- 34.Although (A) his old (B) age ,Mr Brown runs (C) three kilometers (D) every morning.

Read the following passage and mark A, B, C, or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions

We live in Yorkshire, on a farm in the country. The farmhouse is quite an old building. It's about 250 years old, I think. There aren't many houses near us. There's a pub in the village about three miles away, but we're over twenty miles from the nearest town. That can be difficult for shopping, but we love it here. It's very quiet, there's no traffic, and the view is wonderful.

Our uncle's family, however, don't live in a house or a flat. They live on a houseboat. The boat looks small, but it's quite big inside. Apart from the bathroom, it only has one room, so they have to do everything there – eat, cook, sleep, and watch TV.

35. The writer lives _____.

- A. in the city B. in an old house C. in a flat D. in a new farmhouse

36. How far is it from the writer's village to the nearest town?-

- A. 250 yards B. 3 miles C. 12 miles D. 20 miles

37. The writer likes his village because _____.

- A. It's quiet B. There's no traffic C. The view is wonderful D. A, B, C

38. How many rooms are there in the writer's uncle house?

- A. 1 B. 2 C. 3 D. 4

39. Which of the following sentences is **NOT true**?

- A. There are only a few houses near the writer's C. The writer's uncle lives in a big houseboat
B. The writer's village has a pub D. The writer's uncle's family cook and sleep in one room

Write the correct form of the word in the each blank.

40. Nam drives carefully, but his sister drives much (carefully).

→ _____.

41. I work hard, but my father works much (hard).

→ _____.

42. She writes English words more (quickly) than her brother.

→ _____.

43. I often get up (early) than my sister.

→ _____.

Rewrite the following sentences that has the same meaning as the first one.

44. Why don't we close all the windows?

→ How about _____?

45. Minh is a better typist than Hieu.

→ Minh types _____

46. It takes us an hour to run in the morning.

→ We spend _____

47. Nam is a more wonderful tennis player than Mr Long.

→ Nam plays _____

48. Mono dances more beautifully than Son Tung.

→ Mono is a _____

UNIT 2 : TEST 3

Find the word which has a different sound in the underlined part.

1. A. pollute B. collect C. combine D. crop
2. A. washed B. stopped C. liked D. loaded

- | | | | |
|------------------------|-----------------------|------------------------------|--------------------------------|
| 3. A. <u>u</u> nion | B. <u>u</u> niversity | C. <u>u</u> nload | D. <u>u</u> mbrella |
| 4. A. p <u>i</u> cture | B. m <u>i</u> lk | C. c <u>o</u> mb <u>i</u> ne | D. c <u>u</u> lt <u>i</u> vate |
| 5. A. <u>h</u> our | B. <u>h</u> ospitable | C. <u>h</u> oliday | D. <u>h</u> erd |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

6. Children in the countryside enjoy _____ cattle in the field.
A. walking B. herding C. following D. raising
7. Sunny sings the song _____ than Jessie does.
A. more well B. better C. more good D. best
8. Today, Trieu Vy came to class _____ than she did yesterday.
A. earlier B. more earlily C. more early D. too earlier
9. The cake tastes _____ than we expected
A. delicious B. more delicious C. deliciously D. more deliciously
10. She is trying to work _____ for her upcoming exam.
A. more hardly B. hardly C. hardlier D. harder
11. Mr Long dances more _____ than anyone in his class.
A. well B. better C. badly D. bad
12. Goldfish band looks cute and they sing live much _____ than I thought.
A. bad B. badly C. more wonderfully D. more badly
13. Teenagers enjoy to music and out with friends.
A. listen – go B. to listen – to go C. listening – go D. listening – going
14. He did the test I did.
A. as bad as B. badder than C. more badly than D. worse than
16. My sister dances than me.
A. gooder B. weller C. more beautifully D. more good
17. He drives his brother.
A. more careful than B. more carefully C. more carefully than D. as careful as
18. On the farm, uncle Duong showed us how to _____ cucumbers.
A. plough B. produce C. pick D. put up
19. On the side of the road, a herd boy was herding _____.
A. kites B. fruit C. cattle D. vegetables
20. Does your new stereo play music _____ than your old one did?
A. louder B. more loudly C. loudlier D. more louder

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning.

21. The students **continue** going to school with "5 K" to protect from Covid 19.
A. stop B. leave C. wait D. go on
22. You've **organised** a big party for their wedding last week.
A. held B. surprised C. caused D. herded

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning.

23. Although Mr Long was tired, he got up **early** watching TV .
A. easily B. late C. busily D. quickly
24. I feel a bit sad because my school year has **come to an end**.
A. started B. finished C. changed D. unloaded

Choose the item among A, B, C or D that best answers the question about the passage.

Living in the country is something that people from the city often dream about. However, in reality, it has both advantages and disadvantages.

There are certainly many advantages of living in the country. First, you can enjoy peace and quietness. Moreover, people tend to be friendlier. A further advantage is that there is less traffic, so it is safer for young children.

However, there are certain disadvantages or drawbacks to life outside the city. First, because there are fewer people, you are likely to have few friends. In addition, entertainment is difficult to find, particularly in the evening. Furthermore, the fact that there are fewer shops and services so it is quite hard to find jobs. As a result, you may have to travel a long way to work, which can be extremely expensive.

In conclusion, it can be seen that the country is more suitable for some people than others. On the whole, it is often the best place for those who are retired or who have young children. In contrast, young or single people who have a career are better provided for in the city.

25. According to the passage, living in the country has _____.

- A. both good and bad points
B. only bad points
C. only good points
D. no disadvantages

26.How many advantages does living in the country have?

- A. Two B. Four C. Three D. No

27. Living in the country is safer for young children because _____.

- A.there are few shops less traffic B.there is C.there are fewer people D.there are few services

28. Which of the following statements is NOT true according to the passage?

- A. The country is only suitable for retired people.
B. It's hard to find entertainment in the country.
C. There are fewer shops and services in the country.
D. People in the country tend to be friendlier than people in the city.

29. Having few friends is _____.

- A. one of drawbacks to life in the country
the country
C. one of certain advantages to life outside the city
outside the city
B. the only disadvantage of living in
D. one of certain drawbacks to life

Find one mistake in each sentence and correct it.

30. Mr Long adores(A) to go(B) to the parties(C) in weekends(D) with his close friend.(going)

31. She can (A) swim much (B) more well (C) than anyone else (D) in my class. (better)

32. What (A) she is truly (B) keen in (C) is classical music not (D) modern music. (on)

Choose the sentence (A, B, C or D) which has closest meaning to the one given.

33. He was the cleverest thief of all times.

- A. All thieves are cleverer than him. C. No thieves are not as clever as him.
- B. All thieves are less clever than him. D. No thieves are less clever than him.

34. Nam is more attractive story teller than Mai.

A. Nam tells stories more attractively than Mai.

B. Nam tells more attractive stories than Mai does.

C. Mai tells more attractive stories than Nam does.

D. Mai tells stories less attractively than Nam does.

35. Ronaldo plays better than anybody in the team.

A. Ronaldo is good at playing in team.

B. Ronaldo is the best player in the team.

C. No one plays worse than Ronaldo in the team.

D. Everybody plays better than Ronaldo in the team.

Rewrite the following sentences that has the same meaning as the first one.

36. To watch the clips the Tiktok in the rain gives me pleasure.

→ I enjoy _____

37. Lan spends 3 hours a day doing her homework.

→ It takes Lan _____

38. She wanted to work hard until midnight.

→ She was keen _____

39. Mr Long is a slower runner than I do.

→ Mr Long runs _____

40. Jane is a more beautiful dancer than Huy.

→ Jane dances _____

41. I would like to use the facebook in my free time.

→ I am fond _____

42. He is a more fluent English speaker than I do.

→ He speaks _____ -